
 

 

2019 

Mt. Zion Lutheran Church 

Here we stand…in the freely-given gift of Christ…compelled to 

reach out into the world. 

 

Dear friends in Christ, 

When driving to Mt. Zion on Sunday mornings (and at other times) I sing a favorite chorus of mine, one 
that reassures me when I need a helping hand.   

Lead me, guide me along the way. 

Lord if you lead me, I cannot stray. 

Lord, let me walk each day with thee. 

Lead me O Lord, lead me. 

As people of faith, we turn to God in Christ Jesus in all times. And as we are embarking upon a new time 
at Mt. Zion, we pray for God’s guidance and leading. But before we move on, I want to express my gratitude for 
the special services that have taken place at Mt. Zion this spring. The Youth Service in early May was particularly 
special in that we experienced the many and varied gifts the young people in this congregation bring to our 
worship services. There were people behind the scenes who helped make this service wonderful. Thank you all! 
And to the youth of Mt. Zion, I hope you continue to volunteer your gifts and talents. 

Also, in May, Mt. Zion celebrated the music ministries of the congregation. And what a celebration it was! 
Through the choirs and ensembles, directors and accompanists we were led in worship with music as our guide. 
We were mightily blessed by this service. As Hans Christian Andersen (and the bulletin) said, “Where words fail, 
music speaks.”  

Thanks, too, to the congregation for your generosity with the Change for Change offering. Your kindness 
and big-heartedness are noted. Having the children receive your gifts is always a treasured time for me.  

To conclude, in this time of discernment perhaps you will join in singing the chorus (above) as you prepare 
to consider the recommendation of Mt. Zion’s call committee. On June 2 you will have the opportunity to hear 
more about Mt. Zion’s pastoral candidate, Carolyn Staats. You likely met her and saw her gifts for leadership on 
the Sunday in April when she joined us for worship and shared her message. I hope you have taken the time to 
read the email (or mail) that you recently received sharing some of the background of Carolyn’s path to 
congregational leadership. When you do read it, you will likely be moved by her faithful passion, and by the gifts 
she brings to ministry.  

On Sunday, June 2 you will have the opportunity to vote on the recommendation of the call committee 
which is to call Carolyn to serve as your pastor. The Lord be with you in your prayerful discernment.  

 

With faith, hope and love, 

Pr. Sandy 

 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 

JUNE 2 FOLLOWING THE 9:00 
SERVICE IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL 



 

 

1st COMMUNION SUNDAY – APRIL 28, 2019

 
And he took bread, gave thanks and broke it, and gave it to them, 
saying, “This is my body given for you; do this in remembrance of me.” 
 
In the same way, after the supper he took the cup, saying, “This cup is 
the new covenant in my blood, which is poured out for you." 

Luke 22:19-30 
 

 

 
Top Left: Anna Runck, Isabelle Oswald, Pastor Sandra Johnson & Grant Stojan 

Top Right: Isabelle and her family at her 1st Communion 
Bottom Left: Anna and her family at her 1st Communion 
Bottom Left: Grant and his family at his 1st Communion  

 
 
 
 

May you always know the peace of Jesus, the light of His love,  
and the joy of His life within you. 

 
 
 



 

 

CONFIRMATION SUNDAY- MAY 5, 2019 

Come Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful and kindle in them the fire of your love.  
Send forth your Spirit and they shall be created. And You shall renew the face of the earth. 
O, God, who by the light of the Holy Spirit, did instruct the hearts of the faithful, grant that by 
the same Holy Spirit we may be truly wise and ever enjoy His consolations, Through Christ Our 
Lord. 
 

 
Avery Anderson, Noah Flattum & Abigail Romzek confirmed their faith in front of friends and family on May 5. 

Bless you all - today and always. 
 

 



 

 

YOUTH SUNDAY- MAY 12, 2019 

 

 

 

Thank you to the entire congregation of Mt. Zion Lutheran Church for all 
your support and encouragement of our YOUTH! 

 



 

 

11th GRADE MILESTONE PROJECT 

 

On Sunday April 28, our 11th Grade students completed their 11th Grade Milestone SERVICE PROJECT.  In late 
February, the group met to discuss, plan and choose an outreach project, Lutheran World Relief – Personal 
Care Kits. 

They, as a group, shared with the congregation why this was important to them, fundraised, had a bake sale 
and last Sunday, put together 111 personal care kits!  These kits were blessed on May 12 and shipped to 
people in need!   

A SPECIAL THANKS FOR THOSE WHO DONATED ITEMS, SUPPORTED THE PROJECT WITH GIFTS OF MONEY 
AND BAKED ITEMS AND LASTLY, TO THOSE WHO ASSISTED WITH THE PERSONAL CARE KIT ASSEMBLY 
LINE.  THE WHOLE PROCESS WAS A GREAT SUCCESS! 

From the LWR page about the Personal Care Kits: 
Cleanliness may not actually be next to godliness, but it certainly helps a person feel more human. When 
families find their homes destroyed, or must flee for their safety, soap and a towel rarely make the cut for what 
they can carry. Arriving in a refugee camp or other place of safety, they are scared, vulnerable and dirty from 
the travel. The simple items included in a Personal Care Kit provide much-needed self-care, critical germ 
fighting, and the chance to regain dignity amidst situations of fear and uncertainty. 

 We, as members of Mt. Zion, are extremely proud of our youth and our 11th Graders have just shown us why! 

 

“Train up a child in the way he should go; even when he is old, 
he will not depart from it.” 

 (Proverbs 22:6) 
 
 



 

 

MAY 19, 2019 - SPRING SINGING SERVICE

Thank you to all the musicians of Mt. Zion, 
 

As the few that know me understand, I’m not a big group person, don’t like “passing the peace” and really come 
to church to be filled with the Holy Spirit, which I get from music. 
I recently visited a church in AZ with a friend and felt so good.  It was basically all music except sermon and 
communion.  When I got back and came into Mt. Zion the next week, I just wanted to rush through all the 
chanting and get to the music. 

 
May 19 was …I don’t have words….  What talent Mt. Zion 
has!  Mary Kay does a great job with the youth and tone 
chime members.  All the musicians and choirs of this church 
are awesome.  I know most of us try to thank you all because 
it is so appreciated.  I just wanted to say thank you again.   
 
Even though there is too much talent to 
list, I just want to especially thank Deb 

and Craig.  I don’t know how Deb can go with the flow so 
easily—throw a new hymn at her, she’s ready; 
congregation can’t sing the melody, she just removes 
accompaniment until we catch on; Pastor changes her 
mind, Deb just plays right along and we don’t even know 
it’s happening.    
 

Craig puts together a group he doesn’t get to pick and 
makes it beautiful.  I know you have talented singers, but 
you come up with songs/tunes that best use all their 
abilities, and I think you’ve done it.  I didn’t catch alto sections that stood out (sorry altos, but 
I’m no music expert so I just missed it).  However, the bass, tenor and sopranos all had 
sections that just gave me chills.  The song you sung in the isles was like a blanket from God 
right on my shoulders—how beautiful. 
 

I love you all of you for what you bring to this church; especially to someone like me 
who needs the music. 
 
I just can’t wait to see what Carl brings to us this summer; the talent here is 
unbelievable!   
 

Thank you from the bottom of my heart all the musical people of Mt. Zion. 
Shelley Hallen 

 

                  
 
 
 

 

 

 

            Chillin’ out before-hand                                                                       Tone Chimes Choir 



 

 

OUTREACH AND WORSHIP 

Thank you from 

Feed My Starving Children 

 

 

Sunday, June 9 at 10:00 am in the 
Fellowship Hall 

You are all invited to a brief in-
service on the AED (automated 
external defibrillator) presented 
by our Parish Nurse – Eileen 
Wymer.   

 
 
JUNE SCHEDULE 

Saturday, June 1  
LMNOP 9:30-10:30am 

Monday, June 3 Volunteer Orientation  
5:30-6:30pm 

Tuesday, June 11 Tutoring 5-7pm 
Thursday, June 13 Tutoring 5-7pm 
Saturday, June 15 

Destination Discovery 10:00-11:30am 
Tuesday, June 18 Tutoring 5-7pm 
Thursday, June 20 Tutoring 5-7pm 
Tuesday, June 25 Tutoring 5-7pm 
Thursday, June 27 Tutoring 5-7pm 

 

HABITAT BLESSING SERVICE and 

BAPTISM 

During the 9:00 am worship on 
June 23, we will be blessing the 
Habitat Group as we send them 
off to build a home for someone 
in need.  This year, we have over 
30 people dedicating their time 

for a week or part of a week to do God’s Work!   

If you are attending the Habitat build in 
Wisconsin Rapids, WI, we invite you to come to 
the June 23 service for this special Sending 
Blessing. 

BAPTISM 

Join us on June 23, as we welcome Finley 
Lardinois into God’s Family here at Mt. Zion! 

We celebrate with Finley’s Parents, 

Matthew & Valerie  

And Sister Elliana  

 



 

 

WELCA / MEN’S GROUP / VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

 

St. Croix Valley Conference 

2019 Summer Retreat 

Thursday, July 18, 2019 

First Lutheran Church 

218 County Road K, New Richmond, WI 

Registration from 8:15—8:45am 

Cost $5 at the door 

Speaker, Betty Ann Bergland 

The Bethany Indian Mission in Wittenberg, 
Wisconsin, founded by Norwegian immigrants and 
supported by the Norwegian Lutheran Church in 
America, operated from the 1880’s to 1955 and 
aimed to serve the Indian populations of the 
state.  Sharing some patterns with state-run 
boarding schools in this period, BIM is both similar 
and different from them.  Professor Bergland has 
interviewed students and staff from the Mission, 
examined the BIM Archives at Luther Seminary in St. 
Paul, and published articles on the complex and 
intriguing efforts of the Mission.  Her presentation 
will explore that past and what it may reveal about 
Indian/immigrant relations. 

  

**Mark July 18th on your calendar, invite women of 
all ages, and offer them a ride to our morning of 
inspiration 

 

MEN’S GROUP 
Men’s Group will take a break 
during the summer.  We will 
resume again on September 14! 
 

Men’s Group Goals – “To Do Good” for our 
congregation, our church, and our community.  
 
We hope to see you all in the Fall! 
 

VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL 

JULY 8-12 

Youth entering 1st-6th 
grades will meet 9:00 am-
2:00 pm 

 
Youth that are 3-5-year-old will meet 9:00 am-11:00 
am 

Middle and High schoolers are welcome and 
encouraged to volunteer. 

 
Registration forms, volunteer opportunities and 
donations that are needed can be found on the 
church website  
http://www.mtzionhudson.com/vbs-2019.html 
 

Cost is free! All are welcome. 
 
You do not need to be a member of Mt. Zion to 
sign up.  
Check the registration form for more details. 
 
 

 
VACATION BIBLE 

SCHOOL 
BAKE-OFF 

On Sunday, May 19, Mt. Zion 
held their “5th Annual Vacation 
Bible School Bake-Off” during 

fellowship to raise funds for our Youth and Luther 
Point Day Camp! 
 
We had 7 entries and Mt. Zion members, friends and 
guests sampled them all and voted by placing their 
“fellowship donation” into the jar of the dessert they 
deemed “The Best Dessert” 

 
WE RAISED $139.60 

 
1st Place Florence Hopp  
2nd Place Robin Arneson 
3rd Place Ellie Johnson 
 

THANK YOU ALL FOR COMING AND 
SUPPORTING OUR YOUTH! 

 
 

http://www.mtzionhudson.com/vbs-2019.html


 

 

CCH SUMMER HAPPENINGS / BOOK CLUB

 

 
The Auxiliary of the Christian 

Community Home Campus presents the 
2019 Garden Concert & Ice Cream Social 

 FREE 
 
Featured Entertainment 
June 18~ The Squire's Band 

Back by popular demand- 
put on your dancing shoes! 

 
July 16~ The Resonators 

Get ready to enjoy a wide range  
of fun music 

 
August 19 ~ The O'Brien's 

Sing along to old time favorite's 
 
Sundaes or Ice cream floats are included!    
Tuesday Evenings at 6:30 pm. 
 
CCH Courtyard Garden 1320 Wisconsin St 
NEW this year ~ These concerts will be Free! The 
Auxiliary will collect "Free Will" donations at the 
door for anyone wishing to do so!  
 
Proceeds benefit the Christian Community Homes 
Campus for garden maintenance, as well as 
improving the lives of campus residents in ways not 
provided for in the annual budget. Fishing Trips, 
Paddleboat outings, visits to area restaurants and 
theaters are some of the experiences they enjoy 
thanks to your support. 
 
 
 

BOOK CLUB INFORMATION 
Our June Book is: The Maltese Falcon 
by Dashiell Hammett 
 
We will be meeting on  

Thursday, June 6 at 6:00 pm at Hudson Bagel 
 
Our July Book is: Where The Crawdads Sing by Delia 
Owens.  Because of the 4th of July holiday, we will be 
meeting at Hudson Bagel on Monday, July 8 at 6:00 
pm.              
 

 
Save the Date! Sunset & Starlight River Cruise 
Come aboard with your family and friends and join 
us on the CCC Foundation's 10th Annual Sunset & 
Starlight River Cruise! 
 
Cruise from sunset to starlight aboard the Majestic 
Star in Stillwater. 
Enjoy a delicious dinner with dessert and join the fun 
of our silent auction and a variety of fun raffles 
throughout the evening. 
 
Proceeds will assist us in continuing our mission to 
improve the quality of living for all residents of our 
campus. 
 
Wednesday, July 24 

6:30 pm ~ Boarding 
7:00 pm ~ Departure 
9:30 pm ~ Return 

 
Cost: 
$40.00/person (by July 17)   
$50/person (after July 17) 
 
Tickets are available for purchase online @ cch-
hudson/events or at the Pine Ridge reception desk 
For more information call Shelly DeStasio  
(715) 381-4203 
 
 
Volunteers are always welcome & needed for the 
following: 

 
1 on 1 visits with residents 
Monday Morning walks start 
on Monday, June 17 
 
  9:30 am at CCH  
10:00 am at Pine Ridge 
 
Enjoy a walk around our 
campus with our residents. 

 
If interested contact Shelly DeStasio  
at (715) 381-4203 
 
 

https://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=AwrExdo4MdxcJ5EAIUuJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTIzdnAwcHZvBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZAMzOWRhM2ViNWNlZDZhOWQ1MDVkOTc4YzZiMjg0NTQzZARncG9zAzI2BGl0A2Jpbmc-?back=https%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3Dcch%2Bhudson%2Bwi%26fr%3Dyfp-t-s%26fr2%3Dpiv-web%26tab%3Dorganic%26ri%3D26&w=600&h=315&imgurl=www.jobshq.com%2Fgetasset%2Fda1da362-22c6-4d42-9cfb-072bff580454%2F%3Bw%3D600%3Bh%3D315&rurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.jobshq.com%2Femployer%2F764817%2Fchristian-community-homes%2F&size=64.0KB&name=Jobs+with+Christian+Community+Homes&p=cch+hudson+wi&oid=39da3eb5ced6a9d505d978c6b284543d&fr2=piv-web&fr=yfp-t-s&tt=Jobs+with+Christian+Community+Homes&b=0&ni=21&no=26&ts=&tab=organic&sigr=121o5q4m4&sigb=1367fnlee&sigi=129o8ggb1&sigt=113ueb8hc&sign=113ueb8hc&.crumb=M9xIDrpdcG1&fr=yfp-t-s&fr2=piv-web


 

 

 

PRAYER CHAIN / 125 CELEBRATION / HABITAT

 
MT. ZION’S 

PRAYER CHAIN 
The purpose of this 
ministry is to 
provide a means 
for those with an 

immediate or pressing concern to engage fellow 
Christians in corporate prayer for the issue.  
 
We invite your requests for prayers ... for yourself ... 
for your family ... for your friends. Your prayer 
requests can be for times of concern, times of 
celebration, times of thanksgiving, or anything you 
wish.  You can call our Prayer Chain Coordinator: 
Joyce Johnson or contact the church office by email 
or phone. 
 
We welcome you to join our prayer chain so you can 
pray for the requests that we receive.  We have two 
active prayer chains: A phone chain and an email 
chain. 
Please see Joyce Johnson or Anna Peterson if you are 
interested in learning more. 
 
“Therefore, I tell you, whatever you ask for in 
prayer, believe that you have received it, and it will 
be yours.” 

Mark 11:24 
 
 

HELP US PLAN A CELEBRATION! 
January 7, 2020 
Mt. Zion Lutheran will be 
125 years old in 2020!   

Our church was organized under the leadership of 
Rev. A. Bengston and was called the Swedish 
Evangelical Lutheran Zion Church back on January 7, 
1895.  
 
The church council is looking for a small group of 
people who might be interested in working on a 
“125th Anniversary Committee” to generate ideas of 
things that we could do to celebrate.   
 
If that sounds like something you’d like to do, 
contact the church office or Olive Olson, our church 
president. 
 
 
 

2019 HABITAT FOR HUMANITY  
MISSION TRIP UPDATE 

Less than a month to go!  We 
have a family to build for, a 
place to stay, monies have 
been raised.  Soon we will be 
building walls for the Meza 
family; Alma and her kids, 
Jessica, Eddie, Alex and Alexia.  
This is such an exciting time for 
our group and the Habitat 

Chapter in Wisconsin Rapids. 
 
Our group will be meeting at noon on June 23 to 
head to Wisconsin Rapids, and returning the 
afternoon of June 28.   
We currently have 28 people signed up to help –  

Robin Arneson, Mark Arneson, Karen McConville, 

Ed Dombrock, Carl Meincke, Judy Meincke, 

Dominic Meincke, Gail Gerdts, Laura Gerdts, 

Emily Gerdts, Noah Gerdts, Samantha Stidham,  

Karsyn Garber, Ava Anderson, Ryan Flattum, 

Jack Flattum, Noah Flattum, Jack Johnson, 

Ellie Johnson, Sam Johnson, Jenn Bischoff, 

Marnie Zea, Jim Eral, Floyd Foslien, Bill Fristad, 

Gary Baribeau, Joel Palmquist and Jim Johnson. 
 
If you haven’t signed up yet, and are interested in 
going, contact Robin Arneson. 
 
The wall build date is June 12 at 5:00 pm in the west 
parking lot.  ALL ARE WELCOME to come and help 
build the walls.  In case of rain, the wall build will be 
moved to June 13 at 5:00 pm.  Please watch your 
email or Facebook for any updates.   
 

Thank you to 
such a great 
and generous 
congregation 
and all your 
support. 
 

 
 
 

http://www.biblica.com/en-us/bible/online-bible/niv/mark/11/


 

 

THANK YOU

A huge thank you to all the people who 
donated, helped pack and deliver the 
Backpacks to EP Rock this school year.   
This outreach program would not be 

possible without you! 
God’s Blessings on you all, 

Carol Gustafson 
 
 

Just as the ancient roadways used stones to mark the 
miles traveled, so homes and congregations can use 
faith milestones to mark the journey. 
 

In fact, these milestones are intentionally planned 
and carried out for individuals at Mt. Zion that are 
committed to the faith journey from birth through 
the post-high school student.  Often as our lives 
become cluttered with the craziness of life and its 
demands, we forget that it takes many individuals to 
carry out these milestones.  So, it is with gratitude 
that I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
and recognize those individuals who so graciously 
offer their time and talents to the Milestone Program 
and share in the faith journey of our youth. 
 

Harley Saathoff – Faith Chest 
 
Kathy Opland and Eileen Wymer – Prayer Bears 
 
Katie Mahler – Prayer Pillows 
 
Christine Jahns – Kindergarten Backpacks 
 
Christine Jahns and Kristen Johnson –  
Senior Blankets 
 
Anna Peterson, Carol Gustafson and Gene Stahnke - 
Fourth Grade Bibles 
 
Judy Meincke – Bible Late Night 
Bill Peterson and Mark Arneson – Toolbox Milestone 
 
Robin Arneson and Pastor Sandy – Robes, Flowers, 
preparation of Grace Place Meal for Confirmands 
 
Courtney Peterson – Photography of the 9th Grade 
Confirmation Class 
 
Anna Peterson - Post High School Care Packages 
 
Men’s Group – Milestone Moments and Large events 

Thank you! 
MaryKay Mahler 

Milestone Coordinator  

WHAT A WONDERFUL TURNOUT WE 
HAD FOR THE GRADUATION/END OF 
YEAR POTLUCK! 
Thank you all for bringing such an amazing selection 
of food to share with one another. It wouldn’t have 
been as successful without your help. Hope that you 
had a great time and had a chance to connect with 
each other and the graduates. 
 
Thanks to you all again, for making this milestone of 
GROWING in life and faith such a meaningful event 
this year! 
 

 

FROM THE WORSHIP COMMITTEE: 
 

After ten plus years of ringing God’s praise through 
song the Mt. Zion Tone Chime group has been 
blessed with three octaves of new tone chimes, 
Malmark choirchimes.  These chimes were purchased 
with a memorial gift given to the church in memory 
of Doug and Betty Fyksen.  We hope that you will 
enjoy the wonderful new sound these chimes 
produce. 
 
Additionally, the Worship & Music Committee was 
approved and given money from the generous gift 
given from the estate of Carl Sandberg for a new 
keyboard to replace the old one in the lower level 
music room.  
 
Thank you to everyone who supported and 
contributed to the efforts of acquiring both new 
items. 
 
Thank you to Bill and Pam Walker (daughter and 
son-in-law of Roger and Joan Christopher) for 
donating the piano that is now located in the 
Fellowship Hall.  
 
The piano will be used in many aspects of musical 
fellowship and worship at Mt. Zion, particularly for 
choir rehearsals and warm-ups, but will also be 
available to enrich meetings and programs with 
group hymns and performances, both in the 
Fellowship Hall and the Commons. We are grateful 
for the instrument! 



 

 

LAY SCHOOL of MINISTRY / WANTED

 
CONSIDER SIGNING UP FOR LAY 

SCHOOL OF MINISTRY--THE NEW YEAR 
IS ONLY 3 MONTHS AWAY! 

 
September 13 is the beginning of a new year at Lay 
School of Ministry.  Lay School is a program that was 
started in our own synod, the Northwest Synod of 
Wisconsin, in 1993, for lay people.  Participants meet 
at Our Saviour's Lutheran Church in Chippewa 
Falls.  Classes are held one weekend per month from 
September through May (7-10 pm on Friday, and 9-
12 on Saturday.)   
 
I have recently completed my first year and was 
overwhelmed (in a good way) by the amount of 
learning and personal connections that 
occurred.  Seminary professors and retired pastors 
teach the classes each year.   Topics covered are: 
biblical history, our Lutheran heritage, our worship 
service, faith, prayer, and so many more things.  My 
"First Year Group" was small--only 13 people from 
throughout our NW Synod of Wisconsin. We formed 
"covenant groups" to encourage and support each 
other.  I would urge any of you who would like to 
deepen your faith and increase your understanding 
of these topics to check out Lay School.  All the 
information is online, but please ask me or Jed, 
Pastor Sandy's husband, who has also attended Lay 
School. 
 
I would love to have another person (or several) join 
Lay School so that we could drive together and share 
the experiences.  For anyone who doesn't want to 
drive back and forth, parishioners from Our Saviours 
will open their homes for people to stay 
overnight.   Please think about it and contact me for 
more information.  It has been a wonderful faith-
building experience for me.  
 
Judy Meincke 
 
Check out the website: 
http://www.layschoolofministry.org/ 
 
 

Knitters, seamstresses, bakers, 
organizers, etc.  
 
• Can you sew?   
We need volunteers to sew 
bindings on quilts that will be 
sent to Lutheran World Relief. 

All materials are provided.  See Eileen Wymer 
or any quilter. 

 
• Can you sew?  

The Second Mile Haiti group is looking for 
people to assemble and sew strips of flannel 
to make receiving blankets for newborns and 
sew carryall totes for mothers in Haiti.   
See anyone on the Outreach Committee 
(Kendra Margl/Deb Miller) 

 
• Can you knit or crochet?  

The Prayer Shawl Ministry is looking for 
people to knit or crochet prayer shawls/lap 
blankets to be given to those facing health 
issues or going through a hard time. See 
Karen McConville. 

 
• Can you serve fellowship?   

We need more people to sign up to bring 
simple treats for fellowship on Sunday 
mornings.  Sign up on the clipboards, call the 
church or sign up on our website 
www.mtzionhudson.com under: Missions 
and Community 

 
• Do you have time before or after Sunday 

services?   
The Altar Guild is looking for people to help 
set up communion and put away the 
communion ware after the services.  A simple 
training will tell you all you need to know. 
Contact Mike Yde.  
 
 

http://www.layschoolofministry.org/
http://www.mtzionhudson.com/


 

 

HOSPITALITY TEAMS FOR JUNE/JULY 2019 

 

MISSION: To provide a welcoming experience for all who walk through our doors 
 
 
 
Sunday, June 2  
Lead: Nicole Gelina 
Ushers: Einar & Mic Hanson 
Greeters: Mary Ellefson & Sandy Huppert 
Reader: Barb Walczak 
Communion: 
Acolyte: Anna Runck 
Fellowship: Jed Reiten 
 
Sunday, June 9 
Lead: Karen McConville  
Ushers: Mary Stanton & Deb Sanders 
Greeters: Jim & Sonja Johnson 
Reader: Karen McConville 
Communion:  
Acolyte: Tara Sanders 
Fellowship: Kathy Opland 
 
Sunday, June 16 
Lead: Jim Eral 
Ushers: Dennis & Cindy Saathoff 
Greeters: Katie Jones & Lola Scott 
Reader: Jim Eral 
Communion: Cindy Beckman 
Acolyte: Grant Stojan 
Fellowship: OPEN 

 
Sunday, June 23 
Lead: Kristen Johnson  
Ushers: Mike & Linda Yde 
Greeters: Renee Eickstadt & The Romzek Family 
Reader: Bill Fristad 
Communion: Robin Arneson 
Acolyte: Kaitlyn Sanders 
Fellowship: Anne Dombrock 
 
Sunday, June 30 
Leads: Jim & Linda Letourneau 
Ushers: Scott & Sandy Johnson 
Greeters: Don & Linda Flatt 
Reader: Dave Miller 
Communion: Linda Yde 
Acolyte: Marnie Zea 
Fellowship: Erin Prawalsky 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Sunday, July 7  
Lead: Andrea Dreier 
Ushers: Tim & Nils Dreier 
Greeters: Mike & Linda Yde  
Reader: Kathy Hunter 
Communion: Bob Beckman 
Acolyte: David Brown 
Fellowship: Deb & Bill Fristad 
 
Sunday, July 14 
Lead: Nicole Gelina 
Ushers: Scott & Christine Jahns 
Greeters: Carol Gustafson & Janel Whirry 
Reader: Linda Yde 
Communion:  
Acolyte: Derek Bogusz 
Fellowship: Jim & Nicole Gelina 
 
Sunday, July 21 
Lead: Karen McConville 
Ushers: Earl Monson & Colin McConville 
Greeters: Kendra Margl & Lucy Larson 
Reader: Chris Gustafson 
Communion: 
Acolyte: David Brown 
Fellowship: OPEN 
 
Sunday, July 28 
Lead: Jim Eral 
Ushers: Dana & Art Okerlund 
Greeters: The Yarrington family & The Prawalsky 
family 
Reader: Dana Okerlund 
Communion: 
Acolyte:  
Fellowship: OPEN 
 
 
SUMMER SCHEDULE CAN BE FOUND AT THE 
INFORMATION CENTER IN THE COMMONS AT 
CHURCH. 
 
 

 

https://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=AwrExdrOtN1cg4MAsB6JzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTIzNHA2MjRhBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZAM3YjdjZjNmYzM4MTdiZTBmZTU1NWY3ZjE1YmNmOTdmMgRncG9zAzMyBGl0A2Jpbmc-?back=https%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3Dhospitality%2Bministry%26fr%3Dyfp-t-s%26fr2%3Dpiv-web%26tab%3Dorganic%26ri%3D32&w=1021&h=561&imgurl=fumcwp.org%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2015%2F08%2Fthumbnail_ihs-hospitality-logo.jpg&rurl=http%3A%2F%2Ffumcwp.org%2Fkitchen-ministry%2F&size=98.0KB&name=Hospitality+Ministry+%E2%80%94+FUMCWP&p=hospitality+ministry&oid=7b7cf3fc3817be0fe555f7f15bcf97f2&fr2=piv-web&fr=yfp-t-s&tt=Hospitality+Ministry+%E2%80%94+FUMCWP&b=0&ni=21&no=32&ts=&tab=organic&sigr=113m0slib&sigb=13dn79mj6&sigi=128aa3bup&sigt=10v1iv28t&sign=10v1iv28t&.crumb=M9xIDrpdcG1&fr=yfp-t-s&fr2=piv-web


 

 

  

MILESTONES 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 
June 1 - Aaron Adams 
June 1 – Theo Ahren   
June 1 - Kellie Feyereisen 
June 1 - Lucy Stanton 
June 2 - Derek Bogusz 

June 2 - Luke Bogusz 
June 2 - Rida Kohler  
June 4 - Eileen Sempf 
June 5 - Rudy Kohler 
June 6 - Todd Dombrock  
June 6 - Allie Jahubek  
June 6 - Bill Johnson 
June 7 - Chelsea Vircks 
June 10 - Marine Zea 
June 11 - Bob Beckman 
June 11 - Emily Gerdts  
June 11 - Noah Gerdts 
June 11 - Ron Miller 
June 12 - Maria Mulfort 
June 15 - Nils Dreier  
June 16 - Rachel Flattum 
June 19 - Karen McConville 
June 21 - Jim Paulson  
June 23 - Carl Meincke 
June 24 - Aubrey Flattum 
June 25 - Ryan Flattum 
June 26 - Rose Holman 
June 26 - Laurie Johnson  
June 26 - Vincent Nitti 
June 26 - Eileen Wymer 
June 27 - Sharon Tepper 
June 29 - Sandy Johnson 
June 29 - Art Okerlund 
June 30 - Tyler Anderson 
 
 
 

If we have missed your milestone or have the 
incorrect information, please contact the church 
office at (715) 386-5409 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

June 1 -Jim & Gwen Paulson 
June 3 -Todd & Debra Page  
June 3 - Greg & Melody Wahlberg 
June 6 - Richard Claybaker & Judi Klingsick 
June 6 - Dennis & Kathy Opland 
June 11 - Dennis & Cindy Saathoff 
June 12 - Daryl & Katie Jones 
June 13 - Craig & Karen Gustafson 
June 14 - Michael & Judy O’Connell 
June 21 - Bill & Olive Olson 
June 23 - Tim & Jackie Steinhoff 
June 26 - Mike & Mary Stanton 
June 28 - Paul & Nickki Dombrock 
June 28 - Chris & Molly Matzek  
June 28 - Ron & Audrey Miller 
June 30 – Brian & Janel Whirry  

 
 
 JUNE BAPTISMS 
June 1 - Michelle Hanson 
June 1 - Amanda Olson 
June 1 - Grant Stojan  
June 4 - Nancy Weeks 

June 5 – Harrison Jungbauer  
June 5 – Andrea Sempf  
June 5 – Lydia Spence 
June 6 - Karen Gigure 
June 6 - Greg Wahlberg  
June 7 - Earl Monson  
June 8 - Steven Eickstadt  
June 8 - Isabelle Oswald  
June 10 - Aylah Tepper-Engh  
June 10 - Walt Weeks 
June 12 - Camille McConville  
June 13 - Christopher Gustafson  
June 14 - Deb Matzek 
June 17 - Kevin Anderson 
June 18 - Adam Wallin 
June 18 - Briana Wallin 
June 19 - Rudy Kohler 
June 21 - Dominic Meincke 
June 28 - Krista Spreeman 
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WWW.MTZIONHUDSON.COM 

Church Office (715) 386-5409 

Bridge Pastor ~ Sandy Johnson  

pastor@mtzionhudson.com 

 

Secretary ~ Anna Peterson 

secretary@mtzionhudson.com 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Milestone Coordinator ~ MaryKay Mahler 
Organist ~ Deb Tonsager 
Jr. Choir/Tone Chime Choir ~ MaryKay Mahler 
Sr. Choir Director ~ Craig Gustafson 
Treasurer ~ Robin Arneson 
Financial Secretary ~ Joan Christopher 
Parish Nurse ~ Eileen Wymer 
Kid’s Club Coordinator ~ Amanda Stojan 
Custodian ~ Andrea Goetz 
Council President ~ Olive Olson 
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